
 
 

-- 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: Interested Parties of the Financial Condition (E) Committee 
 

FROM: Financial Condition (E) Committee 
 

DATE: May 23, 2022 
 

RE: Memorandum of Support 
 

 
Since the great financial crisis, interest rates have generally been in a downward trend for nearly 15 years, resulting in reduced 
spreads for life insurers and otherwise putting pressure on many members of the industry that depend upon longer-dated, lower 
risk debt instruments. In addition, recent inflationary pressures and increasing uncertainty resulting from the Russia/Ukraine 
crisis are exacerbating other challenges for the industry. Members of the Committee remain particularly concerned that macro-
economic trends are likely to continue to drive an increase in asset risk for at least some members of the industry.  
 
This memorandum is being issued by the Committee to express its support for several current, interrelated initiatives focused 
on asset risk or spread risk within the task forces and working groups of the Committee as well as other related work within 
the task forces and working groups of other Committees, including the Life Insurance and Annuities (A) Committee. The 
Committee recognizes the range of risk management practices within the industry and the critical importance of maintaining a 
fair and competitive marketplace by establishing standards if necessary to address issues that could translate into material risks 
if not properly and timely considered within the NAIC solvency framework.  
 
Although the Committee has not yet reviewed specific proposals from these various groups, it is aware of the underlying 
objectives of many of the proposals under discussion, including, without limitation: 
 

 A more risk-sensitive Life Risk Based Capital (RBC) charge for certain structured securities and other asset-backed 
securities that carry a greater tail risk; 

 Clarification of investments permitted to be reported on Schedule D-1: Long-Term Bonds, particularly focused on 
improved transparent accounting and RBC reporting for certain loan-backed and structured securities to capture the 
more risk-sensitive features of these types of assets; 

 Consideration of changes to the current policies of the Valuation of Securities (E) Task Force as they pertain to 
possible use of or reduction of reliance on rating agencies, where deemed appropriate, and possible use of other risk 
identifiers such as market data; 

 A modified economic scenario generator that more appropriately captures the low interest rates experienced during 
the past few years; and 

 Consideration of certain “high-yielding” assets within the annual asset adequacy analysis testing.  

The Committee is grateful to all the States and staff members that are currently participating in the important work of these 
groups and welcomes the input of industry and other stakeholders in the development of proposals. Although this work is 
ongoing, the Committee encourages all States and the Securities Valuation Office (SVO) to continue to take all appropriate 
actions under existing rules and standards. 
 


